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On January 22, 2020, Superintendent of Insurance Russell Toal, as Custodian of the New Mexico 

Patient’s Compensation Fund (“PCF”), announced a “second look” actuarial study to determine 

the soundness of the actuarial analysis underlying qualified health care provider surcharges that 

will go into effect on March 1, 2020. The “second look” actuarial study was received late on 

February 21, 2020 and is posted on the PCF and OSI websites. 

 

The “second look” supports implementing the previously ordered surcharges on March 1, 2020; 

however, the study also underlined issues which must be addressed. One such issue, as described 

in item 3 of the Executive Summary, is the deficit position of the PCF. In order to determine 

actuarially credible ways to address the deficit, and to respond to items 4 and 5 of the Executive 

Summary, the Superintendent as PCF Custodian will be issuing a data call to medical malpractice 

insurance carriers to support a more thorough actuarial analysis in the coming year and to support 

a new rate hearing. 

 

As also mentioned in the January 22 press release, the PCF will commission a further actuarial 

study to address these questions for discussion among interested stakeholders: 

 

1. Whether, and how, expanding or narrowing the types of providers who can 

participate in the PCF may impact the availability and cost of healthcare in New 

Mexico, the cost of healthcare insurance, and the financial viability of the PCF; 

2. Whether, and how, increasing the damages cap under the MMA, or increasing the 

amount of underlying coverage a QHP must maintain, may impact the availability 

and cost of healthcare in New Mexico, the cost of healthcare insurance, and the 

financial viability of the PCF; 

3. Whether, and how, expanding or narrowing the types of providers who can 

participate in the PCF, increasing the damages cap under the MMA, or increasing 

the amount of underlying coverage a QHP must maintain, will impact QHP 

surcharges; and 

4.  The viability of separate PCF funds for different provider types.  

 

Ensuring access to quality healthcare for all New Mexicans depends on our ability as a state to 

attract and retain quality healthcare providers. Significant factors in provider retention and 

recruitment are the cost of malpractice protection and exposure to potentially uninsured risks. The 

larger actuarial study will also address how changes to the PCF and MMA will impact malpractice 

exposures and coverage rates relative to those exposures and rates in other states. 

http://www.pcf.osi.state.nm.us/
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